
Norrisville Recreation Council 
Meeting Minutes for March 11, 2015 

 
Attendance:   
Meghan Denhard, P&R 
Mike Hood, NRC Bd 
Doug Kettell, NRC Bd 
John Lawrence, NRC Treasurer 
Sandy Janinski. Before & After Program 
Mike Schmidt, Baseball Program 
Mary Beth Gemmill, Tennis Program 
Mary Bannan. Yoga & Cross Country Programs 
Toby Marindin, NRC President 
 
Meeting called to order; 
 
Meghan reported for P&R that personnel change was underway within P&R under 
new administration, and to be prepared to work within tight budget constraints. 
 
Meghan reminded us of the upcoming P&R Dinner on May 29th, $35.00/pp, at the 
Richlin Ballroom. 
 
John gave financial summary indicating all was balanced and in good shape.  He 
proposed retaining outside accounting support for non-profit status review.  Voted 
and agreed unanimously. 
 
John reminded us of the annual NRC golf outing on May 2nd, get your foursomes in 
early.  Cost is $85.00/pp. 
 
Toby proposed paying a cleaning crew to prepare the restrooms for pavilion rentals.  
Mary Bannan offered her son for the job, and was hired. 
 
Mike Schmidt explained that NRC Baseball would hold opening day on May 9th.   
 
Mike also shared he is considering beginning a coed Rugby program for kids, non-
tackle to start.  Mike has experience with starting rugby, having done so in 
Aberdeen. 
 
In general all existing programs are running well, basketball had a very successful 
season, and is growing.  A lot of credit for the success is Brian Stoecker and Kurt 
Wilkinson’s efforts, buoyed by a very strong coaching staff. 
 
Potential new programs: Young Rembrandts, and Jump Rope were both supported 
to proceed, and we look forward to their success. 
Meeting adjourned, Next Meeting May 13th      


